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1 PURPOSE OF REPORT 

1.1 This report considers the necessity to revoke the Dundee City Council (Broomhill Road and 
Kinnoull Road, Dundee) (Prohibition of Driving) Order 2006. 

2 RECOMMENDATION 

2.1 It is recommended that the Committee approve the preparation of a Traffic Regulation Order 
to revoke the prohibition of driving on Broomhill Road and Kinnoull Road on completion of the 
development of the new office blocks adjacent to these streets.  The lengths of road affected 
are depicted on the attached plan. 

3 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

3.1 The costs of preparing the Order will be met by the developer. 

4 BACKGROUND 

4.1 A Traffic Regulation Order was made in 2006 prohibiting vehicular traffic on lengths of 
Broomhill Road and Kinnoull Road.  This was promoted to prevent illegal flytipping on the site 
of the former Valentines factory. 

4.2 As part of the development of new office blocks on this site access will be required from 
Broomhill Road and Kinnoull Road. 

4.3 The streets will be re-opened to traffic on completion of the development and the prohibition 
of driving restriction will be redundant. 

5 POLICY IMPLICATIONS 

5.1 This Report has been screened for any policy implications in respect of Sustainability, 
Strategic Environmental Assessment, Anti-Poverty, Equality Impact Assessment and Risk 
Management.  There are no major issues. 

6 CONSULTATIONS 

6.1 The Chief Executive, Depute Chief Executive (Support Services), Depute Chief Executive 
(Finance), Head of Finance and Chief Constable have been consulted and are in agreement 
with the contents of this report. 

7 BACKGROUND PAPERS 

7.1 Report No 426-2005 which recommended the imposition of the prohibition of driving. 
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